

JAN 2 4 2017

Mr. Trevor Wasylyk

Dear Mr. Wasylyk:

The February 26, 2016 decision and recommendation of the Hearing Committee of the Professional Conduct Committee of the Alberta Teachers' Association has been referred to me, pursuant to the *Certification of Teachers Regulation*.

As you are aware, the Hearing Committee found you guilty of unprofessional conduct. The committee recommended I suspend your teaching certificate for a two-year period for engaging in unprofessional conduct related to defrauding your employer, failing to maintain the honour and dignity of the profession, and violating your relationship of trust with the school community.

I have reviewed the matter, and based on the Reasons for Decision and Reasons for Penalty set out in the Hearing Committee's decision, I have determined that the seriousness of the charges presented in the decision warrants the suspension of your Permanent Professional Certificate for a two-year period. Therefore, I have suspended your Alberta Permanent Professional Certificate for a two-year period, effective February 26, 2016, pursuant to Section 25 of the Certification of Teachers Regulation. A copy of the regulation is enclosed for your reference.

If you have any questions regarding this suspension, please contact at Alberta Education.

Sincerely,

David Eggen
Minister

Enclosure